
Bureau of Detectives – Area Central 
     

Community Alert 

 
                        Robberies 
              018th District- Near North  
 
About the crime: 
 
This alert gives notice to citizens of the 018th District (Near North) of an increase in 
Robbery related incidents during the month of September. In these incidents, 2 
male, black offenders approach a victim on the street (waiting for an UBER ride) 
and invite them into their vehicle. Offenders proceed to intimidate victims and 
demand / take debit cards and PIN info.  
 
Incident times and locations: 
 

• 1500 Block of N. Wells on Sept 13, 2015 in the early morning hours 

• 500 Block of N. State on Sept 19, 2015 in the early morning hours   
 
Offender description:   
 

• #1 Male, black; 6'01" - 6'03", 27-39 yrs., 170-200 lbs., dark complexion 

• #2 Male, black; 5'06" - 5'08", 28-39 yrs., 180-190 lbs., dark complexion 
 

Offenders possibly driving a black, 4-door Chevy Impala, with a rear tinted window 
 
What you can do:  
 

• Be aware of your surroundings 

• Report suspicious activity immediately 

• If video surveillance is available, save and make a copy of the incident for 
investigating detectives. 

• If you are a victim do not touch anything, call police immediately 

• If approached by a witness to the incident, request contact information  
 

 
If you have any information Contact the Bureau of Detectives – 

Area Central 
(312) 747-8382 

HY424337, HY430164 
(Reference: PATTERN # P15-1-217CA) 
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